## Weekly Bulletin

MELDRETH Primary School

June 26th 2020



Staff have been busy in and out of school writing our annual reports; with each report comes memories of happy times together in school. Over the next weeks, we will be uploading your children's report onto your MCAS portal. I will let you know when they are ready to view and how you can discuss these with your child's class teacher if necessary. Please bear in mind that for most of our children, our reports will be based on your child's performance in the first two terms with some reflection of any learning that has been shared with teachers this term.

I had hoped that it would not have been such a long time since we have seen your children. To all of our parents for becoming teachers overnight and your lovely supportive messages – thank you, well done and keep going! Thank you also to the incredible staff at Meldreth who have not stopped working in different ways over the past few months, and are currently planning a virtual sports day...watch this space! As we carefully put in place our plans to get things moving again, we will be considering ways to ensure that your child's transition to their next class is as supported as possible, starting with your child's new class teacher commenting on their

work in Tapestry or Google Classrooms. Watch out for story-time with your new class teacher coming soon.

### A note for our children

You and your family have been doing a great job in making sure we keep others safe and well by following the rules. It's been hard not being able to see family and friends and hopefully before too long things will start to feel better with some of you even back to school!

Now for a bit of fun! Create some family history, make a time capsule



### **Summer Reading Challenge – 'Silly Squad'**



We know that due to the Covid-19 crisis, finding books to read for your Summer Reading Challenge won't be as easy as popping into the library. Although library buildings are closed at the moment, libraries can still help you find eBooks and audio books to read through their e-lending platforms. Visit our local authority council website where you will find a link to the library service.



# WIN £5,000 for our school! Will it be our school's turn this year?

School staff, parents and relatives can all <u>enter</u> <u>here</u> – the more nominations our school receives, the higher our chances of winning – so spread the word!



### Check your eligibility here

### **Our Home Learning Gallery**









### **Beat the Heat**

### Coping with heat & COVID-19

### Stay cool at home



Many of us will need to stay safe at home this summer



Know how to keep your home cool



Look out for others safely, follow COVID-19 guidance

### Stay cool, keep well



Drink plenty of fluids and avoid excess alcohol



Slow down when it is hot



Stay connected, listen to the forecast

### Cooler, safer places



Go indoors or outdoors, whichever feels cooler



Self-isolate at home if advised to do so



Use cool spaces considerately, keep your distance

#### Watch out



Be on the lookout for signs of heat related illness



Cool your skin with water, slow down and drink water



Stay safe when swimming



Get help. Call NHS 111 or in an emergency 999

For more information go to www.nhs.uk/heatwave